From: John Blount [mailto:JohnB@FBCJAX.COM]

Sent: Friday, February 20, 2009 10:22 AM

Subject: RE: Deacons Meeting 2/23

XXXXX,

On behalf of the Church Discipline Committee and the Deacons, receipt of your voluntary decline of the offer to present your case regarding the matters to be addressed in the upcoming Deacon meeting (as stipulated in their letter to you dated 2/18/09) is acknowledged. Having received your decline, the Deacons, through the Committee, now closes its offer for you to appear before them. The Deacons will hear the matter as planned, and will inform you of their findings and of their determined action, if any.

Regretfully, John Blount Executive Pastor – Business Administration First Baptist Church of Jacksonville, Inc.